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CPPC Steering Committee Minutes
Tuesday, April 7, 2015
12:30
200 S. Howard Street
Indianola, IA 50125

It’s what you learn after you know it all that counts. John Wooden
Attendance
Voting Members Present: Bonnie Forsyth, Colleen Reisener, Jovanka Westbrook, Lisa Crabbs, Lynette Judd & Roger Netsch 
Voting Members Absent: Natalie Montross, Bobbie Jo Sheridan, Brooke Nott & Tonya King 
Public Present: Mindie Bentcik, Joe Burke, Sarah Hohanshelt, Veronica McVay, Nicole Spence,
 Carolyn Steckelberg & Tamaria Williams
Approval of Agenda 

 Colleen moved, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 6-0.
Approval of Minutes (February 3rd)
Lynette moved, seconded by Jovanka. Motion carried 6-0.
New Business 
1. Family Team Meeting Update: Madeline Adams

March Update

Madeline completed 26 FTMs in February, the 2nd highest this year. Two meetings were cancelled due to weather and illness. Eleven referrals were received this month. Three Community Based referrals have been received in the last week. Three of the 26 FTMs were Community Based FTMs. With four months left in the year, she has already completed 170 meetings (goal of 200). 

April Update

Madeline completed 15 FTMs in March. In the 15 meetings, nine children 5 and under were served. She received seventeen referrals this month. One hundred and eighty four (184) meetings have been completed so far this year. Additionally, Madeline coached a Polk County facilitator.
2. CPPC/PP Update: Sarah Hohanshelt 

a. Conference
The conference committee will meet after this meeting.
b. Provider Meetings

Sarah is still attending each of the three provider meetings on a monthly basis. She will presented at the Marion County meeting yesterday and completed the minutes for Madison County Cares in February.

She has also attended three 1st Five Coalition meetings (2 in Madison and 1 in Warren). 

The former WCSTOP (Warren County Standing Together on Prevention) met on Friday, February 13th and Friday, March 13th to begin starting the coalition up again. Sarah hopes to help get this coalition back up and running as her schedule allows. The group will be holding a Town Hall meeting focusing on binge drinking on Monday, May 18th  at Simpson’s Pioneer Hall.


c. Family Team Meetings

Sarah completed one prep, two FTMs and one follow up in Madison County since our last meeting.  This brings her total to 16 meetings for the fiscal year (goal of 12).
d. Website
The website is business as usual. Sarah averages between 5 and 10 requests to have things posted on the website per week. Weekly updates are still being sent out and the Events Calendar is maintained on a daily basis.
e. Al’s Pals
Sarah has scheduled four of the five remaining Al’s Pals visits for April and May.
f. Miscellaneous
Sarah attended the semi-annual DCAT Board meeting and gave all updates.
Sarah is part of the grant proposal review team for ICAPP this year and has been reviewing 14 proposals. Consensus review teams meet tomorrow to finalize Sarah’s role in this process.

She will be completing all necessary reporting within the next couple of days for DCAT/CPPC and CBCAP.


g. Upcoming

Sarah is planning to attend the Prevent Child Abuse Iowa Conference April 14th and 15th in Des Moines. 

Other upcoming events (which are also open to the public) Sarah plans to attend are: the Statewide CPPC meeting (5/5/15), Parent Partner Summit (5/6-5/7/15) & the Regional CPPC meeting (6/9/15). Immersion 201 will be held 11/3/15. This is a great training for new voting members! 
The Statewide CPPC Meeting falls on our next Steering Committee meeting date. The group chose to reschedule for Monday, May 4th at 12:30pm. 

Sarah has also begun working on her yearly plan and year-end CPPC Evaluations which is due May 15th and August 15th, respectively. 

3. Discussion: Inclement Weather Procedure

Sarah or Joe will send an email to the CPPC Steering Committee mailing list by 9:00am, notifying them if the meeting is cancelled. Information regarding the meeting cancellation will also be posted on the homepage of www.cppconline1.com by 9:00am. Additionally, if Indianola Community Schools cancel classes, we will not meet.

4. Updates From Group
Veronica: The 1st Five Program has seen an increase in their referrals recently. Veronica received 6 referrals from Unity Point in Indianola and 2 from Norwalk in March. Madison County has sent 7 referrals this month, and she has also received one from Warren County so far. She has been promoting “first relationship” booklets by distributing them to health clinics. The booklet details how to a build strong, healthy relationship/ bond with your infant/toddler. The 1st Five monthly coalition meeting will be Tuesday, April 21st from 12:00-12:30pm at the Indianola Public Library. Our very own CPPC Steering Committee Voting Member, Bonnie Forsyth will be presenting on Partners in Family Development. 1st Five will also host an open house on Tuesday, April 28th from 4:30-6:30pm at the Indianola Public Library. Additionally, Veronica is helping to plan the Warren County Health and Safety Fair which will be held on the Warren County Courthouse lawn in Indianola on June 23rd from 3:00-6:00pm. If you would like more information on any of these events, please contact Veronica at veronicam@co.warren.ia.us.
Colleen: Child Abuse Prevention Month is this month! Colleen is happy to provide you with information regarding the activities happening in Warren County in regards to Child Abuse Prevention Month. The Child Abuse Prevention Council of Warren County will be holding a fundraiser at Hy-Vee this Thursday, April 9th from 4:00-8:00pm. Be sure to stop by and check out all the council is doing to prevent child abuse in Warren County!
Roger: WeLift is offering a variety of free classes in April. The class schedule can be found at www.weliftjobsearch.org. On a different note, Roger helped facilitate a self-defense class primarily for women in Carlisle. Over 100 women attended the class. He will be helping to provide a similar seminar on self-defense, cyber safety and information on various resources on April 25th in Indianola. Information on this event can be found at www.indianolaiowa.gov/225/Parks-Recreation.
Angela: Angela and her co-worker Jodie are attending the Steering Committee meetings on behalf of Integrated Health Home also known as Integrated Care Connections (ICC) through YESS. They are a support system for children and their families with Title XIX and mental health diagnosis. ICC’s role is to create teams to wrap around families to help guide them through mental health process, DHS, FTM, IEP, etc. They are also able to make referrals to other services, such as Behavior Health Intervention Services (BHIS) for mental health needs. They have a nurse on staff as well and serve children age 3-18. YESS is also preparing for their Duck Derby. If you would like to learn more about this event or adopt a duck, please visit www.duckrace.com/desmoines.
Mindie: The Parent Partner Program is accepting referrals for families involved with the Department of Human Services. 

Joe: Joe has been working to complete the budgets and contracts which cover our core programs: Al’s Pals, Community Support, Family Assistance and DCAT Coordinator. The Steering Committee was in consensus that we should continue with all regular core contracts (previously identified) in place. Joe will move forward in finalizing the budgets and contracts to be presented to the DCAT Governance Board for approval on April 23rd.  
DCAT has enough funding to cover the core contracts with $19,000 to spare. Additionally, DCAT just accepted another $100,000 for our area. At the April 23rd DCAT Governance Board Meeting, the board will review all contracts and approve any amount for Special Project money up to the $100,000 (or $105,000 to include the Administrative fees for Madison County) for fiscal year 2016. Approximately one week following the DCAT Governance Board Meeting, Joe will email information regarding the application process for Special Project funding to the CPPC mailing lists. Once proposals are received, the CPPC Steering Committee Voting Members will use consensus scoring (lead by a specialist from the state) to score each accepted proposal. This will require the voting members to commit one full day to rating proposals. DCAT will provide breakfast and lunch on those days. We will likely hold the consensus scoring dates on Tuesday, June 2nd and Thursday, June 11th. Voting members will be split into two groups and required to attend only one of the before mentioned dates. Joe is looking to start the new Special Project contracts on August 1, 2015.
Joe discussed that, in the past, the Warren County Board of Supervisors has put forth a “Match Challenge” for our CPPC Steering Committee and DCAT Governance Board. The challenge is that the Warren County Board of Supervisors will provide $3,000 for WeLift programming, if DCAT will provide a match of $3,000. Forty percent of WeLift clients are DHS clients as well. For this reason, DCAT can take 40% of the $3,000 ($1,200) from Flex Funding while the other 60% ($1,800) will come from other DCAT funding.
Colleen made a motion for the Steering Committee to recommend that the DCAT Governance Board match the Warren County Board of Supervisor’s challenge to also contribute $3,000 to WeLift, totaling $6,000 to be given to WeLift to continue to provide job search and preparation services in Warren County. Bonnie seconded the motion. All voting members were in favor. Motion passed 6-0.

Motion to adjourn at 1:49pm made by Bonnie, seconded by Lynette. Motion carried 6-0.
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